Sugarite Cañon Watershed Protection Project
Meeting April 9, 2009 
New Mexico Game & Fish Dept meeting room, ‎Raton, NM
Draft Notes/Summary
Attendees:

Jeremy Kruger, NMSF Forest and Watershed Health Office- Jeremy.kruger@state.nm.us

Bill Velarde, Colorado Division of Wildlife- bill.velarde@state.co.us

CK Morey, Colorado State Forest Service- ckmorey@lamar.colostate.edu

Greg Sundstrom, Colorado State Forest Service- gsund@lamar.colostate.edu

Samantha Gooch, USDA-NRCS- samantha.gooch@co.usda.gov

Arnie Friedt, NMSF Cimarron District- arnie.friedt@state.nm.us

Dan Campbell, City of Raton- dcampbell@cityofraton.com
Ernie Lopez, NMSF Cimarron District- ernie.lopez@state.nm.us
Dave Skogberg, Forest Health Coalition- dskogberg@msn.com
Diana Novacek, Forest Health Coalition- ddnovacek@yahoo.com

Tandy Wheeler, Vermejo Park Ranch- tandy.wheeler@vermejo.com

Pat Walsh, NM State Parks- Patricia.Walsh@state.nm.us

Ryan Walker, NM DG&F- ryan.walker@state.nm.us

Kent Reid, NMFWRI- rkreid@nmhu.edu
Mary Stuever, NMSF State Timber Management Officer

· Contractual/Financial issues-getting the money spent on-the-ground
New Mexico State Forestry will probably utilize a Governmental Services Agreement (GSA) with the City of Raton.  Colorado State Forest Service will research the best mechanism to work with the City. Options include contracting directly with the City or using a fiscal agent such as the Forest Health Coalition.
· Developing the silvicultural prescription(s) for the treatments
Arnie and CK will take the lead on developing treatment prescriptions for the various forest types in Sugarite. Mary, Kent, Pat, and other experts will be consulted and involved.  Jeremy will work with on getting GIS layers from the stewardship plan.  A draft prescription/workplan will be shared with the group for feedback.
· Working with the partners-areas of collaboration
The group discussed opportunities and needs.  Greg suggested getting the soil and water districts involved to reach out to private landowners adjacent to Sugarite to help with grazing management issues.  Sugarite State Park could help develop the educational components of the project.  The City of Raton is a key player in the project. Dan suggested a presentation to City leaders. The idea was to have folks from Santa Fe come up and talk about their experience

with doing similar projects in the Santa Fe Watershed. Another idea is to host a symposium on Pine-Oak once we are in the implementation stage to share state-of-the-art knowledge with other land managers.
· Overview of project
There was brief overview of the project. In a nutshell, the objective is to thin 1200-1300 acres identified as high priority in the stewardship plan, and to conduct several “outdoor classrooms” for school kids. This project is one of many past, current, and planned projects, so it is important to coordinate with the objectives of the work done adjacent and in the area to create landscape scale impacts. One challenge will be determining how best to manage the gambel oak.
· Site visit to Sugarite Cañon

